
 The meeting location is accessible to pesons with disabilities. A request for an interpreter for the hearing 
impaired of other accommodations for persons with disabilities must be made at least 48 hours before 
the meeting to City Clerk Sam Dragt at 541-937-2157. 

Parks and Recreation Committee 
Regular Meeting  

Thursday, February 3, 2022, at 7:00 pm 

Maggie Osgood Library 
70 N. Pioneer Street 

Lowell, OR 97452 

COVID-19 protocols are required for those attending in person, including mask wear-
ing and social distancing. An option to attend remotely via Zoom is available. For de-
tails, click on the event at www.ci.lowell.or.us. 

Members of the public are encouraged to provide comment or testimony through the 
following: 

 Joining by phone, tablet, or PC. For details, click on the event at www.ci.lowell.or.us.
 In writing, by using the drop box at Lowell City Hall, 107 East Third Street,

Lowell, OR 97452.
 By email to:  admin@ci.lowell.or.us.

Regular Meeting Agenda 

Call to Order/Roll Call/Pledge of Allegiance 
Committee members:     Chair O’Regan ____ Wild____ Moreci____ Brazil____ 

Approval of Agenda 

Approval of Minutes 

1. October 18, 2021 meeting
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New Business 
1. Review applications for vacant committee seat.

a. Jonathan A. Burns
b. Meesa Anders
c. Shannon Fassbender

At this time, the Parks and Recreation Committee may approve a motion to 
recommend an applicant for City Council approval.

2. Follow up on shade tree program for Paul Fisher Park.

3. Minor repair issues to Paul Fisher Park – Committee Sponsor – O’Regan.

4. Setting priorities for 2022.

Other Business 

Community Comments:  Limited to two (2) minutes if prior to 9:30 P.M. 

Adjourn the Regular Meeting  



Type of item:

Item title/recommended action:

Justification or background:

Attachments:

Meeting date: 02/03/2022

11/2/2021 memo presented to City Council; "tree plan" prepared by Dougherty 
Landscape Architects. 

Agenda Item Sheet
City of Lowell Parks and Recreation Committee

Recommendation to City Council

Follow up on shade tree program for Paul Fisher Park

On 11/2/2021, City Council voted to approve the attached shade tree program and referred 
further action to the Parks and Recreation Committee. However, staff are aware that members 
of City Council and the Parks Commmittee would like to revise the shade tree plan developed 
by Dougherty Landscape Architects and the accompanying program. Staff are requesting that 
the Parks and Recreation Committee vote on a final shade tree plan and program. Afterwards, 
staff will take the Committee's recommended plan and program to City Council for review 
and approval. The Parks and Recreation Committee should be prepared to decide on the 
following: (1) Location and number of trees to be planted. (2) Species of trees to be planted. 
(3) Details of the shade tree program, including how funds will be raised to pay for the trees.
(4) Assignment of responsibilities, including who will spearhead the community fundraising
effort for the shade tree program.





 

City Administrator’s Office     
P.O. Box 490 Lowell, OR 97452  
Phone: 541-359-8768    
Email: jcaudle@ci.lowell.or.us  

 
To: Mayor Bennett and City Council 
From: Jeremy Caudle, City Administrator 
Date: November 2, 2021 
Re: Shade tree program for Paul Fisher Park 
 

 
Parks and Recreation Chair Hall O’Regan has championed a proposal for a community shade 
tree program for Paul Fisher Park. Since late summer/early fall of this year, City Council, 
staff, and Parks Committee members have discussed starting such a program. I am providing 
a sketch for a shade tree program below. The idea behind the program is for the Parks and 
Recreation Committee to take the lead in implementing it, with support from City staff and 
City Council. 
 
I am requesting approval from the City Council and Parks and Recreation Committee with 
the outline below so we can move forward.  
 
 Community shade tree program for Paul Fisher Park 
 
1. To start, the program will involve planting of 11 trees at Paul Fisher Park, which includes 

1 tree that has already been committed by a private individual for donation. 
2. The trees will be planted in accordance with the “Tree Plan” developed by Dougherty 

Landscape Architects. See attached. 
3. The “Tree Plan” legend has 4 categories of trees, with each type being color coded. For 

each category, Dougherty Landscape Architects provides 2 to 3 options of species to 
choose from. For instance, the “red” category has “Autumn Blue Maple” or “Red Sunset 
Maple.” The Parks and Recreation Committee will decide which species of tree to plant 
for each category. For the sake of consistency, the landscape architect recommends 
choosing one species per category. 

4. Dougherty Landscape Architects also provided a “Typical Tree Planting” diagram, also 
included. The trees will be planted in accordance with this “Typical Tree Planting” dia-
gram. 

5. City staff will solicit 3 quotes for a landscape firm to purchase the selected species of 
trees, plant them according to the diagram and tree plan, and provide for a minimum 1-
year warranty. 

6. City staff will present the lowest, responsive quote to the Parks Committee and City Coun-
cil for approval. The selected landscape firm will then purchase and plant the trees. 

7. One to two volunteers from the Parks and Recreation Committee and/or City Council will 
take the lead in soliciting donations from the community to fund the shade tree program 
once we know what the total cost will be. The intention of the program is for it to be 
mostly, if not completely, funded by interested community members. 
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8. Community members are to make their donation to the City. In turn, the City will use 
those donations to hire the selected landscape firm to complete the work.  

9. For community members who wish to participate, they will be asked to buy a tree for the 
cost listed on the landscaper’s quote. In exchange for buying a tree, a donor will be able 
to place a memorial plaque at their purchased tree, if they so choose. Community mem-
bers will also be responsible for covering the cost of the plaque. Community members 
can make a partial donation—that is, not buy a tree outright. However, partial donations 
do not entitle donors to a memorial plaque.  

10. At a later meeting, the Parks and Recreation Committee will develop design requirements 
for the memorial plaques to ensure consistency. This may also involve selecting a single 
firm to produce the plaques—again, to ensure consistency. 

11. Donations will be accepted on a first come, first served basis for the first 10 trees only. 
Community members who are interested in planting trees after the first 10 trees are cov-
ered may do so later when we start working on Rolling Rock Park. 

 



Type of item:

Item title/recommended action:

Justification or background:

Attachments:

Meeting date: 02/03/2022

Volunteer applications

Agenda Item Sheet
City of Lowell Parks and Recreation Committee

City Council recommendation

Review applications for vacant committee seat

The Parks and Recreation Committee currently has one vacancy. Staff placed an 
advertisement in "The Bridge" asking interested members of the public to apply for the 
vacancy. In response, staff received 3 application, which are presented here for your review. 
At this time, the Parks and Recreation Committee may vote to recommend that City Council 
appoint one of the applicants to the committee.















Type of item:

Item title/recommended action:

Justification or background:

Attachments:

Meeting date: 02/03/2022

N/A

Agenda Item Sheet
City of Lowell Parks and Recreation Committee

Discussion

Minor repair issues to Paul Fisher Park – Committee Sponsor – O’Regan.

This item is on the agenda at the request of Committee Chair O'Regan. The topic of 
discussion is identifying minor repair issues to Paul Fisher Park.



Type of item:

Item title/recommended action:

Justification or background:

Attachments:

Meeting date: 02/03/2022

N/A

Agenda Item Sheet
City of Lowell Parks and Recreation Committee

Discussion

Setting priorities for 2022.

Staff are requesting direction from the Parks and Recreation Committee on your priorities for 
2022. It is hoped that the Committee can identify at the meeting 3 to 5 goals to accomplish in 
2022.
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